
 

 

 
Long Island Population Health Improvement Program (LIPHIP) Steering Committee 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: October 18, 2019 at 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. 
 

In Attendance (call in): Cathryn Beeman, Outreach Assistant, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP; Janine Logan, Senior Director 

of Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP; Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Health 

Coordinator, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/PHIP;  Paula Fries, Chief Operating Officer, Association for Mental Health and Wellness. 

Welcome & Introductions 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Population Health Improvement Program (PHIP), 

welcomes Steering Committee members to the meeting. Four members are in attendance. 

10-Week Extension of the Population 

Health Improvement Program 

 

The PHIP has received funding from New York State for a ten week extension, bringing the end 

of the PHIP grant to March 31, 2020. The LIHC continues to advocate, and seek funding to exist 

beyond the March 2020 date. 

 

Updating Legislators on LIHC 
Progress – Meeting on October 16th 

 

Legislators restored funding to the statewide PHIP program in this year’s state budget and were 

on hand at the August collaborative meeting to see how the Long Island PHIP, known as the 

Long Island Health Collaborative, is coordinating population health activities for this region. Each 

legislator introduced themselves, the committees that they sit on, and which districts they serve. 
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As each LIHC member introduced themselves, they had the opportunity to give a brief summary 

of their organization’s mission, and showcase their efforts and successes to the senators and 

assemblymen. 

 

Multiple legislators are expected to attend the October 16 meeting. 

Walk Safe Long Island – Partnership 
with the New York Coalition for 
Transportation Safety 

The LIHC has supported the pedestrian and traffic safety initiatives of the New York Coalition for 

Transportation Safety by implementing a multi-faceted awareness-raising campaign throughout 

Nassau and Suffolk Counties.  This awareness campaign consisted of a public-facing website, 

digital outreach, educational cards, and a scholarship competition, among other strategies. 

 

The partners of Walk Safe Long Island have created a toolkit, Long Island’s Pedestrian Safety 

Education Resource Guide, to be a resource for those conducting pedestrian safety outreach 

and/or education programs on Long Island. The toolkit includes information on crash data, 

pedestrian safety laws, and handouts from existing programs. 

 

Toolkits are available to LIHC members by request.  

Chronic Disease Self-Management 
Program with Community 
Engagement Network 

 

Community Engagement Network, LLC, (CEN), a leading provider of chronic disease self-

management programs, has partnered with NSHC to offer the CDSME to the Nassau and Suffolk 

communities in English and Spanish during the months of September through November 2019. 

 

CDSME is being offered in the counties of Nassau and Suffolk under the sponsorship of the 

Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council (NSHC) and its Long Island Health Collaborative.   NSHC and 

the Long Island Health Collaborative are absorbing all costs associated with the workshop series. 
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Schedule a workshop at your organization!   Please reach out to Gloria Lopez at 917-561-1727 

from CEN to schedule a call or site visit in order to further assist you with participant enrollment 

and program dissemination for your members and/or employees.  

Feedback and suggestions from 
Steering Committee members 

No feedback is offered at this time.  

Adjournment The PHIP thanks you for your continued support! We will keep you updated with the progress of 

our projects and any information on the future of the grant. 

 


